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“I tried to get the concert tickets once I got home yesterday, but they’re all sold out! I’m so p*ssed, 
argh!” Wang Meina shrieked like a madwoman. 
 
Right then, Wang Kang came to work. 
 
Compared to Wang Meina, Wang Kang looked pretty happy. 
 
“Assistant Team Leader Wang, did you queue for the concert tickets? How did it go? Did you manage to 
get them?” A group of colleagues asked. 
 
“Hehe, my luck was pretty good! I managed to get two tickets, but they’re both in the back row!” Wang 
Kang smiled smugly. 
 
“Huh? Really? Let me see! Wow, they’re real! Assistant Team Leader Wang, you’re so clever!” The girls 
said admirably. 
 
Some of them even purposely grazed their chests against Wang Kang’s arm. 
 
If Wang Kang was happy, he might even give a ticket to them! 
 
“Wang Kang, since you got two tickets, can you sell one to me? I really want to go!” Wang Meina said, 
her eyes lighting up. 
 
Despite this being an event by Dreamer Investment Group, not many workers managed to get a ticket. 
 
This kind of event wasn’t organized for the workers, after all. Instead, they expected many rich 
businessmen from Jin Ling to be there. 
 
“Sorry, Wang Meina! I need to give one to Yang Minxue so that the two of us can go together!” Wang 
Kang shook his head. 
 
“Hmph! Yang Minxue didn’t even accept you, so why are you so dedicated to her?” Wang Meina’s 
impatient personality came to the forefront and she yelled at Wang Kang. 
 
“What do you mean, dedicated? What do you even know?!” Both of them were at loggerheads, and it 
looked like they were about to start arguing. 
 
Liu Yanan came over to stop the fight. 
 
One party really wanted it and the other party would not give it away. With their short tempers, if the 
two of them really started fighting, they would disrupt the harmonious environment in the office. 
 
Right then, Yang Minxue walked into the office with her bag. 
 
The tension diffused. 
 
When Yang Minxue saw that everyone was staring at her, she felt rather embarrassed. 
 
Her gaze shifted to Chen Hao. 



 
She walked over to him. 
 
“Chen Hao, you said you wanted to give me a surprise today, right? Hehe, what is it?” Yang Min asked 
softly. 
 
Since she felt like Chen Hao wasn’t exactly accepted by most of their colleagues, she went to Chen Hao’s 
side in an attempt to direct their attention away from her. 
 
When she approached Chen Hao to chat with him yesterday night, he had said he had a surprise for her. 
 
That was why she took the opportunity to talk to Chen Hao. 
 
Whereas Wang Kang looked at the scene unfolding in front of him with jealousy burning in his eyes. 
 
“You want it now?” Chen Hao asked, feeling a little helpless. 
 
He clearly knew why Wang Kang and Wang Meina were arguing. 
 
“Yeah, haha! You weren’t lying to me, right? Hmph, someone was bragging about how they had concert 
tickets yesterday!” Yang Minxue said jokingly. 
 
To be fair, she was clear that Chen Hao was just kidding. 
 
But right now, it was better to chat awkwardly with Chen Hao than to face their stares. 
 
“Hmph, him? Getting his hands on concert tickets? If he can get a ticket, then I’ll do whatever he asks 
me to!” Wang Kang said angrily. “Yang Minxue, stop caring about him! Come over here and see what I 
got you!” 
 
Wang Kang took out his tickets. 
 
Chen Hao, however, was enraged when he heard that. 
 
He didn’t want to take it out before because he didn’t want to brag about it. 
 
But now? Wang Kang, you asked for it! 
 
“Assistant Team Leader Wang, you said this yourself! If I have the tickets, then will you really do 
whatever I tell you to do? There are plenty of people here who can be witnesses!” 
 
“Hahaha! Game on, you punk. You want to fight me? What if you don’t have the tickets? I can’t be the 
only one taking part in this bet. If you don’t have the tickets, then you have to walk one round in the 
company without wearing your pants!” Wang Kang said coldly. 
 
“Okay!” 
 
Chen Hao smiled and took out ten or so tickets from his pocket, choosing one to pass to Yang Minxue. 
 
“Damn!” 
 



Everyone in the office was stunned. 
 
“Are they real or fake?!” 
 
“It can’t be. Chen Hao actually managed to get tickets?” 
 
“No way! I need to see if they are real!” 
 
Some girls immediately surrounded Chen Hao. 
 
“Damn, this is a center seat! It’s at the end of the T platform. That’s where all the idols go to greet fans! 
You can actually interact with them up close there!” 
 
When the girls saw the tickets, they instantly shouted in surprise. 
 
“These tickets are real!” 
 
Wang Meina was watching from the side, and her whole heart felt like it had been dipped into ice. 
 
It felt as if one of your enemies who you had always looked down upon had suddenly become super 
powerful. 
 
It felt very uncomfortable, like a thorn in your heart. 
 
“Chen Hao, tell us, quickly! How did you manage to get so many tickets? There are more than ten here!” 
The crowd of girls asked Chen Hao suspiciously. 
 
“You don’t need to care about that. Either way, I have the tickets. Assistant Team Leader Wang, I want 
to know if you are going to keep your promise?” Chen Hao asked, looking at Wang Kang. 
 
Wang Kang’s face turned pale. 
 
“Huh? What did I say before?” 
 
“Hmph, you were the one who said that if Chen Hao had the tickets, then you would do anything he 
asks! We all heard you, so don’t even try to deny it!” The crowd of girls didn’t care who was the higher-
up now. All of them were speaking for Chen Hao instead. 
 
“Yeah, Wang Kang! Are you even a man? You don’t even admit to the things you’ve said before, how 
embarrassing!” Wang Meina butted in as well. 
 
Everyone was attacking Wang Kang. 
 
“Fine, tell me. What do you want me to do?” Wang Kang looked at Chen Hao with a warning stare. 
 
“What do I want you to do? You wanted me to take my pants off and walk one round in the company, 
right? I wouldn’t do that to you, since I’m not that evil!” Chen Hao said. 
 
“Hmph! Of course a punk like you wouldn’t dare!” Wang Kang laughed coldly. 
 



“So, take off your pants and walk one round in our marketing department offices instead!” Chen Hao 
said. 
 
“Pfft! Hahaha! Yes, yes! Take them off and walk!” The girls cheered. 
 
Wang Kang’s face turned purple. 
 
He stood there stiffly, not willing to take his pants off. 
 
“Huh? Assistant Team Leader Wang, you aren’t going commando, are you? Is that why you don’t dare to 
take it off?” 
 
“Exactly, I bet he doesn’t have underwear on! What a dirty guy! And he even wants to go after Yang 
Minxue!” 
 
“Yeah! He doesn’t even live up to his words. Is he even a man?” 
 
People’s words were dangerous. 
 
This onslaught of insults was unbearable for Wang Kang. 
 
“Fine! I’ll take them off! What do you mean, not a man? And who said I didn’t have underwear on? I’ll 
take it off right now!” Wang Kang, in a fit of anger, pulled his pants halfway down his legs. 
 
“All of you, look! Am I wearing underwear or not?” Wang Kang yelled angrily. 
 
“Wang Kang! What are you doing?!” 
 
Right then and there, an enraged shout came from behind Wang Kang. 
 
The group of hollering girls quietly returned to their seats after seeing who it was. 
 
“Ch-Chief Zhang!” 
 
This man so happened to be the chief of their department. 
 
“Put your pants back on and come to my office! You’re our assistant team leader, so how can you 
behave like that? What an embarrassment!” Chief Zhang shouted before turning to go back to his office. 
 
After Wang Kang put his pants back on, he shot daggers at the snickering Chen Hao before running to 
the chief’s office bitterly. 
 
“Chen Hao!” 
 
They hadn’t left for long before Wang Meina came in front of Chen Hao, her face red. 


